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Dear Nick 
 
I thought it would be helpful to update the Committee in respect of recent 
correspondence that the Welsh Government has had with the European 
Commission about TEN-T and the port of Holyhead. 
 
The Commission have noted that, although Holyhead is a Comprehensive port 
and not a Core port, they would be supportive of projects that looked to 
improve connectivity across the Irish Sea.   
 
The Commission have drawn particular attention to the ‘Motorways of the Sea’ 
horizontal priority under the new Connecting Europe Facility financial 
framework (CEF), which provides for projects that involve at least one Core 
port from another Member State and which improve connectivity.  Commission 
officials have said that they would welcome bids to CEF for projects aimed at 
enhancing Holyhead’s connectivity across the Irish Sea with Dublin, which is a 
Core Port. 
 
I have asked my officials to follow up this opportunity, and a wider portfolio of 
potential projects, with the Commission and other partners in order to make 
the most of the investment opportunities offered by being on the TEN-T 
network and to secure support for projects in Wales. 
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